
Homedale School District #370

Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Rob Sauer

Date: May 6, 2021

Re: Superintendents Board Report

Education Updates

 The Idaho Legislature will set the record for the longest legislative session in Idaho 
history. That’s not necessarily a record one wants broken by a citizen legislature. The 
delay has dramatically slowed down the process of wrapping up this year’s budget while 
also planning next year’s budget. With that said, the education funding bills were finally 
passed out of the legislature this week and are now waiting on the Governor’s signature. 
We’ve been assured he will sign them as soon as they are received. 

 On Monday, May 10th, the State Department of Education will be hosting the Post 
Legislative Tour for our region. While the session won’t be finished, the legislation that 
impacts our funding is wrapped up.
  

 We will be working diligently over the next several weeks to put the budget together so 
it’s ready to meet the publishing timeline before the June 14th budget hearing.
 

 We will be holding our staff “End of Year” celebration like we normally do. We will 
recognize our Teacher of the Year, retirees and other accomplishments after the students 
leave on June 2nd. 


